
         

 

“TAKE IT; THIS IS MY BODY.                                                                  

THIS IS MY BLOOD OF THE COVENANT.” 
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     44800 WARREN RD.  CANTON, MI.  48187                                      

PARISH OFFICE 734-455-5910  • RELIGIOUS FORMATION 734-455-5986 
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We are a Catholic faith community called by God to give living witness to the gospel   

through encouraging an open, loving and caring environment. We strive to accomplish this  

by sharing in prayerful, and joyous worship, respecting individuals and serving their needs. 

 IN THE SPIRIT 
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Liturgy Schedule 
          Saturday 4:30pm 

          Sunday 8:30am;10:30am;12:30pm;5:30pm 

          Daily 9:00am  Monday-Friday 

Individual Reconciliation 
Saturdays at 3:30pm or by appointment 

Baptism—Marriage 
Call the Parish Office—455-5910 

 In the Spirit  @ St. John Neumann Parish 

St. John Neumann Parish                                                    
44800 Warren Road                                                                      

Canton MI 48187 

734-455-5910 ~ FAX 734-455-6779 

Religious Formation Office 734-455-5986 

Rev. Ronald S. Richards,  Pastor                                 
Rev. Mark Prill, Associate Pastor                                  

Deacon Patrick Conlen                                                       
Rick Cucchi, Director of Music Ministries                              

Donna Franke,  Director of Religious Formation               

Gene Kijek,  Pastoral Associate                                                        

Sabrina Queen, DRE/Youth Ministry                                           

Mary Wilkerson, Coordinator of Youth Ministry 

Pastoral Council 

John Bres 254-0820 

Joe Camill 455-1079 

Norma Funke, Senior Representative 416-0458 

Randy Hollenstine, Finance Commission 453-4571 

Ed Hurst Jr., Secretary, Worship Commission 331-9281 

Don Iwanski 354-8795 

Michele Kennedy                                                  248-982-4333 

Brian Klump 453-8132 

George Kruczek 765-0877  

Jason Brown, Teen Representative 858-7373 

Lawren Dame, Teen Representative 416-1070 

Rosemary Sieracki, Formation Commission  981-4787 

Jody Trame 459-1427 

Nancy McGee, Vicariate Representative 461-1536 

Jeff Wagoner 254-9327 

 

Parish Ministers 

Tom Baptist, Vice President Ushers 453-1533 

Jane Dickman, Sacristans 454-4911 

Don Dickman, President Ushers 454-4911 

Elizabeth Biddle, Mass Helpers 667-2882 

Bill Franke, Media Ministry 459-5279 

Linda Kalisz, Children’s Liturgy of the Word  454-1956 

Debbie & Mike Kelch, Eucharistic Ministers 595-0979 

Nancy McGee, Lectors                                          586-722-4204 

 

Parish Organizations 

Patti Bihn, Blood Drive Coordinator 459-9704 
Cyndi Kuczynski, Health Ministry  459-7651 

Walt Marek, Athletic Director 455-5910 

Denise Mattern, Elizabeth Ministry 455-5910 

Randy Martin, Peace and Justice                rem7662@aol.com 
Cindy Pronze, Grief Support 416-9914 

Lorraine Zaksek, St. Vincent de Paul 455-6232 

 

All Saints Catholic School 

Ms. Kristen Stausbaugh, Principal  459-2490 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 
Monday—Friday 9:00am 

Saturdays    4:30pm 
Sundays 

8:30, 10:30, 12:30 & 5:30pm 
Reconciliations are on Saturdays at 3:30pm                               

or by appointment 

 EUCHARISTIC  ADORATION 

 Every Friday                                    
in the Chapel                         

from                                  
9:30am until 6:30pm 

 SUNDAY OFFERINGS 

Week of June 2 & 3, 2012 
 
Sunday Envelopes           $  19,122.51 
Loose Offerings           $    2,773.00 
Sunday Direct Deposit           $  10,378.50 
Facility Maintenance           $       597.50 
Debt Reduction            $       185.00    
Misc Income            $     2,725.28 
Total Income            $  35,781.79 
Budgeted Expenses           $  25,556.07 
 

YTD Income (7/1/11/-6/3/12)         $1,320,087.55 
YTD Expenses (7/1/11-6/3/12)        $1,252,247.43 
  
No. Sunday Envelopes Issued        2,772 
No. Sunday Envelopes Used           583 
No. Sunday Direct Deposits            122 
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REGISTER IN THE GATHERING AREA THIIS WEEKEND!REGISTER IN THE GATHERING AREA THIIS WEEKEND!REGISTER IN THE GATHERING AREA THIIS WEEKEND!REGISTER IN THE GATHERING AREA THIIS WEEKEND!    

CALL THE RELIGIOUS FORMATION OFFICE (455CALL THE RELIGIOUS FORMATION OFFICE (455CALL THE RELIGIOUS FORMATION OFFICE (455CALL THE RELIGIOUS FORMATION OFFICE (455----5986) TO VOLUNTEER!5986) TO VOLUNTEER!5986) TO VOLUNTEER!5986) TO VOLUNTEER!    

TEEN VOLUNTEERS COME TO A MEETING MONDAY, JUNE  11:             

7:00 P.M. OR STOP IN THE RELIGIOUS FORMATION OFFICE 

Vacation Bible School is coming  to St. John Neumann Vacation Bible School is coming  to St. John Neumann Vacation Bible School is coming  to St. John Neumann Vacation Bible School is coming  to St. John Neumann 

in a couple of weeks.  VBS week is always a fun and in a couple of weeks.  VBS week is always a fun and in a couple of weeks.  VBS week is always a fun and in a couple of weeks.  VBS week is always a fun and 

exciting time here.  This year we’ll be soaring up to exciting time here.  This year we’ll be soaring up to exciting time here.  This year we’ll be soaring up to exciting time here.  This year we’ll be soaring up to 

the SKY!  Kids, teens and adults will all be sharing an the SKY!  Kids, teens and adults will all be sharing an the SKY!  Kids, teens and adults will all be sharing an the SKY!  Kids, teens and adults will all be sharing an 

adventure of a lifetime adventure of a lifetime adventure of a lifetime adventure of a lifetime andandandand    learning about God’s love learning about God’s love learning about God’s love learning about God’s love 

and message through several bible stories.  You don’t and message through several bible stories.  You don’t and message through several bible stories.  You don’t and message through several bible stories.  You don’t 

want to miss this!  Whether you’re young enough to want to miss this!  Whether you’re young enough to want to miss this!  Whether you’re young enough to want to miss this!  Whether you’re young enough to 

participate, or old enough to help, COME SOAR WITH participate, or old enough to help, COME SOAR WITH participate, or old enough to help, COME SOAR WITH participate, or old enough to help, COME SOAR WITH 

US!US!US!US!    

 



 In the Spirit  @ St. John Neumann Parish Page 4 

Four million Americans are afflicted with             
Alzheimer’s  Disease.   Do you have a parent, 

spouse, or loved one affected by this dreaded   
disease? Need facts or an understanding ear to 

listen?   Facilitator Rosemarie Shim, social worker 
and parishioner, has 14 years  experience working 

with Alzheimer patients and their families.  The 
Alzheimer’s Support group meets the third    

Thursday of each month at 7:30pm. Our next 
meeting will be Thursday, May 17th. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to           
call  Rosemarie at   734-981-0556.   

Contact Rick at                                         
rcucchi@stjohnneumann.us 

What exactly is Grief  Support? It is an opportunity to talk 
about your loss, to express your grief, ask questions, and 
receive support through your grieving  process. It is for 
people who have lost someone special in their lives.  All 
are  welcome regardless of church  affiliation. 

FOR AN APPOINTMENT:                                                               
1st and 3rd Thursday mornings at 10:00am,                    
please call Dee O’Flynn at  734-453-0829. 

2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings at 7:00pm,  please call       
Cindy Pronze at     734-416-9914. 

For special programs for children and teens,  please call  
Regina Adams for an appointment  at  313-268-6951.         

 

Cucchi’s 

Corner 

JUST A REMINDER—We normally limit names on the 
prayer list to three weeks, at which point the names can 
be moved to the list in the bulletin if the person is battling 
an ongoing illness.  However, when the list becomes too 
long, it may become necessary to limit the reading to two 
weeks.  Please know that we continuously pray for all who 
are in need whether they are on the actual list or not.              
If you would like us to add a name to the bulletin, please 
contact the front office. Thank you for your                           
understanding. 

 

                    CONGRATULATIONS TO  

    MR. and MRS. DEREK ZAMBON 

        UNITED IN MARRIAGE ON  

               SATURDAY, JUNE 2, 2012 

St. Ephrem  

June 9th is the feast day of St. Ephrem.  It is 
believed that he lived from 306-373. He was 
born at Nisibis, Mesopotamia. Now it is           
believed that both his parents were Christians.  
Although he was famous in his lifetime as a 
teacher, orator & defender of the faith it was 
his nickname that I find interesting: The Harp 
of the Holy Ghost.  His homilies & hymns           
enriched the liturgies of the time.  Ephrem 
was actually the one who introduced hymns 
into worship & used them for instruction.  In 
1920 Pope Benedict XV made him Doctor of 
the Church. 

Carley Scanlon             
and                                

Stanley Curtis 

UPCOMING WEDDINGS 
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A few interesting topics came up this week 

at the office.  

 One parishioner was disappointed 

that a loved one was omitted from the 

Prayers of the Faithful, formerly known as 

the General Intercessions and now known as the Uni-

versal Prayer.  The loved one had been chronically ill 

and  has been placed on the list several times. The par-

ish policy is to remove sick people from the list  after 3 

weeks and place their names in the bulletin - as long 

as necessary. 

 The purpose of the parish policy is to keep the 

list we read aloud at the Sunday liturgy relatively short 

and  to introduce new people to the community who 

have just become ill. The bulletin list, on the other 

hand, reminds us of those dealing with long-term ill-

ness. 

 Back to the disappointment. One source of 

consolation is that at EVERY Eucharist, we pray for 

every person who has ever lived and every person liv-

ing on earth. We pray that the Holy Spirit of God touch 

all humanity with unity and wellness. Listen closely to 

the last part of any Eucharistic Prayer (after the Insti-

tution Narrative, consecration). There is a special kind 

of prayer called an “epiclesis”  - calling the Holy Spirit 

to be present among us with healing power so that 

we might be united to Jesus and to each other. No 

one is forgotten in this prayer. Remember that this 

happens in every liturgy throughout the world. The 

Eucharist is being celebrated 24/7.  The Church prays 

for everyone continuously. 

 Thinking about the Eucharistic Prayer is a good 

reminder that this prayer is not only the priest’s 

prayer. The priest prays the Eucharistic Prayer aloud in 

our name. Notice the pronoun “we” consistently used 

through out the prayer. It is important to listen and 

silently participate in the prayer, responding with ac-

clamations when appropriate. As you listen, you will 

notice the theme of gratitude for Jesus and the desire 

to develop the same attitude of Jesus of self-giving. It 

is an invitation to transformation and healing. 

 

 Another topic arose while planning the calen-

dar the upcoming year. More committees are being 

planned for the Education Commission: Adult Faith For-

mation, Family Life, Faith Formation/Catechetics,  and 

Campus & Young Adult. These are in addition to com-

mittees for Youth Ministry, Vocations and Catholic 

Schools. (If you are interested in serving on one of the-

ses committees,  contact Fr. Mark.)   

 As we discussed the numerous committees, 

one issue we kept reviewing was “mature faith.” The 

purpose of catechetics and faith formation is to bring 

believers to “meet Jesus” more and more. The devel-

opment of this relationship helps us integrate the val-

ues of Jesus in our personal lives - mature faith. This 

process unfolds throughout life into our death. 

 The challenge that arises is that the strategies 

and structures for faith formation seem to infer to 

most Catholics that the Sacrament of Confirmation 

marks the completion of mature faith. We know that’s 

not the reality. Confirmation marks the completion of 

initiation into the Church. 

 So how does mature faith develop? Participa-

tion in the sacraments, scripture, personal prayer, lec-

tures, mentors, parish witness, faith sharing, life-long 

learning? How does faith affect the various stages in 

life?  

 These are the questions in the Education Com-

mission. We know that Confirmation prep is not the 

end. We invite your thoughts on forming mature faith. 

 CONTACT GENE    gkijek@stjohnneumann.us 

HOW DID YOU SHARE YOUR FAITH THIS WEEK? 
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VACATION BIBLE 
SCHOOL        

REGISTRATION CONTINUES 

in Religious Formation: 

734-455-5986 

 VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 

ADULTS AND TEENS        
Please call if you can 

help! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lucas Krupski 

Chris Laktos 

Noel Lustig 

Ron Lustig 

Matthew Matley 

Margie McKinney 

Emily Meade 

Cassie Misiolek 

Ken Misiolek 

Traci Misiolek 

Kayla Molenda 

Trevor Molenda 

Larry O’Hara 

Allison O’Hara 

Marissa O’Hara 

Katie Pfannes 

Paul Pfannes 

 

                        FFFFFFFFFFFFAITHAITHAITHAITHAITHAITHAITHAITHAITHAITHAITHAITH            FFFFFFFFFFFFORMATIONORMATIONORMATIONORMATIONORMATIONORMATIONORMATIONORMATIONORMATIONORMATIONORMATIONORMATION                                                                                                            BYBYBYBYBYBYBYBYBYBYBYBY            DDDDDDDDDDDDONNAONNAONNAONNAONNAONNAONNAONNAONNAONNAONNAONNA            FFFFFFFFFFFFRANKERANKERANKERANKERANKERANKERANKERANKERANKERANKERANKERANKE            

 

     

 

Sarah Pfannes 

Joshua Pfannes 

Beth Ann Pilotto 

Michael Pilotto 

Eric Pomaranski 

Philip Reilly 

Janet Sutton 

Jordan Sutton 

Kenny Topolovec 

Evan Voyles 

Janet Voyles 

Ryan Voyles 

Wesley Weber 

Child Care 

Kellie Ruhno 

Jean Kearney  

 

 

 

Food Facilitators 

Eric Beauregard 

Mary Beauregard 

Mikaela Berg 

Carol Brown 

Caroline Campbell 

Peter Carravallah 

Don Dickman 

Madison Fairchild 

Sue Fairchild 

Sarah Haggitt 

Emilie Hawks 

Sara Hawks 

MaKayla Helmer 

Collin Hurley 

Kaitlyn Jatczak 

Mary Beth Jatczak 

Catherine Joppich 

Donna Joppich 

Jessica Joppich 

Kelsey Joppich 

Michele Kennedy 

David Kennedy 

Jessica King 

Sara King 

Office & Prep 

Help/Substitutes 

Mary Kay DeBrito 

Janel DiVirgilio 

Alma Donnelly 

Carol Eckert 

Sue Fairchild 

Kelly Fischer 

Elena Girolamo 

Judy Harris 

Lynn Longridge 

Mary Murray 

Patty Petretta 

Jeff Preskin 

Laura Vespaziani 

Bernadette Voyles 

Rose Wantuck 

Kitchen Leads 

Jane Dickman 

Kathy Fanelli 

Mary Anne Meade 

Darlene Molenda 

Wendy Pfannes 

Rosemary Sieracki 

 

To all who helped with Weekly Sessions for PreTo all who helped with Weekly Sessions for PreTo all who helped with Weekly Sessions for PreTo all who helped with Weekly Sessions for Pre----school through 5th grade, school through 5th grade, school through 5th grade, school through 5th grade, 
Faith UNwrapped for all ages, and Sacrament Preparation for First Commun-Faith UNwrapped for all ages, and Sacrament Preparation for First Commun-Faith UNwrapped for all ages, and Sacrament Preparation for First Commun-Faith UNwrapped for all ages, and Sacrament Preparation for First Commun-

ion and First Reconciliation during the 2011ion and First Reconciliation during the 2011ion and First Reconciliation during the 2011ion and First Reconciliation during the 2011----2012 Season2012 Season2012 Season2012 Season    

CCCCONTACTONTACTONTACTONTACT    DDDDONNAONNAONNAONNA    

dfranke@stjohnneumann.us 

 

 

 We have even more people to 
thank next week.  Religious              

Formation cannot happen without 
all of you! 
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MIDDLESCHOOL NEWS 

Mark My Words 
Contact Fr. Mark at                 

mprill@stjohnneumann.us 

Greetings and Salutations, 

Gospel Reflection… Blessed and broken.  These words de-
scribe the bread at the last supper, and also Jesus’ own body 
when he is persecuted.  These words describe our lives, too.  
First and foremost, we are blessed by God.  Our brokenness 
comes from our human nature and our sin.  But we are 
called, to give thanks to God for the life we do have.  And 
then we are to give it away, to spend our time helping the 
kingdom.  When we celebrate the solemnity of the Most 
Holy Body and Blood of Christ, we are reminding ourselves 
that the Eucharist is the source of our strength and the ex-
ample we are called to imitate. 

 I found this prayer in my journey this week.  Hope you like it. 

The Alphabet for Christians 

A:  Although things are not perfect 
B:  Because of trail or pain 
C:  Continue in thanksgiving 
D:  Do not begin to blame 
E:  Even when the times are hard 
F: Fierce winds are bound to blow 
G:  God is forever able 
H:  Hold on to what you know 
I:  Imagine life without His love 
J:  Joy would cease to be 
K.  Keep thanking Him for all things 
L.  Love imparts to thee 
M.  Move out of “Camp Complaining” 
N.  No weapon that is known 
O:  On earth can yield the power 
P:  Praise can do alone 
Q:  Quit looking at the future 
R:  Redeem that time at hand 
S:  Start every day with worship 
T:  To “Thank” is a command 
U:  Until we see Him coming 
V:  Victorious in the sky 
W: We’ll run the race with gratitude 
X:  Xalting God most high 
Y:  Yes, there’ll be good times and yes some will be bad, 
but… 
Z:  Zion waits in glory…where none are ever sad! 
Remember… the shortest distance between a problem and a 
solution is the distance between your knees and the floor.  
Amen.          Author Unknown 

Have a great week everyone, Enjoy the SONshine! 

p.s. Teen volunteers still needed for Vacation Bible School 
June 25-29. Thx. 

Sabrina Queen 

squeen@stjohnneumann.us 

Mark My Words 

This week we celebrate Corpus Christ or the solemnity 
of the Body and Blood of Christ.  We celebrate the gift 
of the Eucharist.  The Eucharist is Jesus.  It is the food 
from heaven.  I am reminded as a child of the phrase 
of “You are what you eat.”  So as we consume the 
Eucharist we are charged to live like Christ and for 
Christ every day.  Let us thank him for this gift of the 
Eucharist. 

I want to remind you of a couple upcoming events 
that are occurring soon in the parish.  On June 14th we 
will be having a Eucharistic Ministry training/refresher 
for those who would like to take the Communion to 
the Homebound and for those who already do.  This is 
a great ministry to help bring Christ to those who are 
unable to make it to mass.  It is on June 14th at 7pm. If 
you know of anyone who would like to receive the 
Eucharist, please let us know in the office. 

I would like to remind all young adults, that there will 
be a young adult bonfire on June 29th starting at 8pm.  
Bring a lawn chair, an outdoor game, and a snack to 
share or just bring yourself.  This will be a fun event 
and it all takes place on the baseball fields.  I hope 
many of the young adults will come. 

Congratulations to the following parishioners who 
graduated from All Saints Catholic School on May 31st:      
John Paul Ahme, Katie Birecki, Sarah Bloem, Patrick 
Cox ,Tess Ganich, Megan Hammond, Hailey Harris, 
Luis Orozco, Verginio Persicone, Kathleen Reidy, 
Brianna Risi, Sarah Samsundar, Kevin Schulz, Taylor 
Smith, Nate Spunar ,Hannah Stefanek, Hollyann Stew-
art, Eric Swartz ,and Eryn Zelek                                      
We wish them the very best as they move on to high 
school. 

As school is wrapping up and vacation time is           
beginning, I would like to lay down a challenge.  It is 
so easy to get caught up during the summer with    
vacations and to get a little lazy.  This is true with our 
faith as well.  My challenge for you is to keep the faith 
alive and go to mass even while on vacation and to do 
some type of spiritual reading.  If you need                 
suggestions, I have plenty of ideas to help. 

I hope everyone has a great summer and remember 
there is no vacation from a vocation.  Also God never 
went on vacation from loving us and neither should 
we in loving Him. 

Fr. Mark 
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“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.    

By reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environment    

In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “    

HHHHHHHHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGH        SSSSSSSSCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOL                WITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITH            MMMMMMMMMMMMARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARY            WILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSON            

 

Hi All!  This is the last week for two very important forms to be turned in.  Let me take a moment to       
explain! 

First, if you plan on attending our annual Cedar Point Trip on Tuesday, June 19th, be sure to get your      
permission slip in.  The cost is $53, including bus trip and ticket into the park.  You must bring money and/
or lunch and if you plan on wearing a bathing suit, it has to be modest!  The day is always a favorite of SJN 
teens, so you want to sign up for it.  Friends are welcome to join.  If you are entering 8th grade, you can 
attend without a parent, if you are younger, a paying parent must join you/your friends. 

Also, the graduation Mass is this Sunday.  You have a couple more days to turn in your brag board forms.  
We have so much to be proud of in our Senior Class, and we would love to celebrate you.  If you would 
like to attend the Mass and small reception following, be sure to turn in your form and plan on wearing 
your cap and gown! 

This last week, youth ministry had our leadership team interviews.  Our youth program is 100% youth led, 
so these interviews are essential to the growth/success of our program.  Please continue to keep us in 
your prayers as we discern the youth leaders who will be guiding our group next year. 

Have a great week! 
 

 

MWILKERSON@STJOHNNEUMANN.US 

Society of St. Vincent de Paul                                                                                               
Seeking Jobs for the Families we Serve 

One of the most frequent causes of the poverty Vincentians see in Canton Community relates to unemployment.  We visit 
many families who were self sustaining until a sudden lay-off disrupted the family finances.  The primary “bread winners” in 
these families want to work and are qualified to hold a variety of positions.  It is very sad to see their frustration as              
application after application is denied. 

One of the primary goals of SVDP is to prevent homelessness; so we have decided to join in the efforts of our families to  
search for employment by periodically offering their resumes to parishioners with the hope that one of you might be in a 
position to consider their applications. 

Currently, we are assisting a single mom with two children who is looking for a position in Retail/Restaurant Management.  
She has 18 years of management experience.  We also have a single woman who has a degree from Eastern Michigan            
University.  She has 8 years experience as an executive secretary for a major company and is looking for a similar                  
administrative position. Her resume     is available for your review at our SJN Office. 

As always, members of the Society of St. Vincent de Paul are grateful for the support of our parishioners.  If you have not yet 
done so, please consider joining the Holiday Market and/or the Kroger Community Rewards program naming the Society of 
St Vincent de Paul at SJN as your charity.  Forms can be found in the Gathering Area near the bulletins. 



The wooden food collection bins and the containers 
for hearing aids & eye glasses have been moved to the 

small hallway just right of                                                
where they originally                                                         

were. 

Thanks so much for your donations.   

           They are greatly appreciated. 
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Walking In New Life 

Please remember in your prayers 
this week the soul of: 

     Robert Lewandowski 

 

 

CYO VOLLEYBALL REGISTRATION 

Registration is now underway for the St. John 
Neumann CYO 2012 volleyball season. All girls 
5th-8th grade are eligible to register. The cost 
of the season is $100.00. Practice begins the 
first week of August. League play begins first 
week of September and concludes middle of 
October. You can register after all masses in the 
gathering area or by contacting                         
Athletic Director Walt Marek at 734 455-5910. 

*MARRIED COUPLES* 
 
It’s spring training 
time!  Play ball with your 
spouse and sign up to hit a 
home run at a Worldwide Marriage Encounter        
Weekend. 
For more information or to apply:                                         
www.wwme-detroit.org  

[http://www.wwme-detroit.org ]                              

Rick and Miriam Mikulak 888-322-9963    or 

[ detwwme@gmail.com ] 
 
Upcoming Weekends for 2012 are: 
 
  * Jun 22-24 – St. Paul of the Cross, Detroit 
 
  * Aug 17–19 - St. Andrew, Rochester 
 
  * Sept 14-16 – Quality Inn, Troy 

Neumann’s Needlers 
     

The Neumann’s Needlers are currently creating lap 
blankets/shawls for older adults, baby hats and 
blankets, as well as hats for cancer patients. 
Thanks to some generous parishioners, we have a 
good selection of yarn for these projects. We 
gather on the second and fourth Tuesdays to work 
together, help each other, and enjoy each other’s 
company. The June 2012 dates are June 12 and 26; 
we’re here from 7:30 to 9 PM. Men and women, 

young and old, beginners and advanced, all are 

welcome.  
Questions? Contact Bev Polcyn                            
bevpolcyn@hotmail.com 734-740-3701 

MMOTHEROTHER   TTHERESAHERESA  PPARISHARISH  

LLIBRARYIBRARY  is open daily.   

A great variety of  Titles are 
available  for Adults and 

Children.   

The Library Catalog is on the 
parish website under 

“Links.” 

Thank You                                
To all who helped prepare food and 
or served the funeral refreshments for 
the family and friends of 
 
Robert Lewandowski 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTS     
Sunday, June 3 
Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30PM; 5:30pm 
Monday, June 11 

9:00am  Liturgy 
7:00pm  Overeaters Anonymous 
7:00pm  Square Dancing 
Tuesday, June 12 
9:00am  Liturgy 
Wednesday, June 13 

9:00am  Liturgy 
9:30am  Blood Pressure Check 
6:30pm  Rosary 
7:30pm  Families Anonymous 
8:00pm  AA 
Thursday, June 14 

9:00am  Liturgy 
5:00pm  Chorale 
7:00pm  EM Training 
7:30pm  Women’s AA 
Friday, June 15   
8:15am  Stations 

9:00am  Liturgy 
9:30am-6:30pm Adoration-Chapel 
Saturday, June 16 
4:30pm  Liturgy 
Sunday, June 17  
Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30PM; 5:30pm 
10:30  Baccalaureate Mass 

 
   

Monday, June 11     Tuesday, June 12      
Acts 11:21b-26,13:1-3  1 Kings 17:7-16 
Matthew 5:1-12      Matthew  5:13-16                    
Wednesday, June 13  Thursday, June 14                                                            
1 Kings 18: 20-39    1 Kings 18:41-46                                    
Matthew 5: 17-19     Matthew 5: 20-26                                              
Friday, June 15    Saturday, June 16                                                 
Hosea 11: 1,3-4, 8c-9  1 Kings 19:19-21                                                    
Ephesians 3:8-12,14-19  Luke  2:41-51 
John 19: 31-37  
  
Sunday, June 17, 2012                                                                                                                  
Ezekiel 17:22-24                2 Corinthians 5:6-10             Mark 4:26-34 

Monday, June 11, 9:00 a.m.   

Special Intention  

Int. Sumor & Christian Salazar (Family) 

Tuesday, June 12,  9:00 a.m. 

Thanksgiving (Pat Murphy) 

Victoria Valla—3rd Ann. (Family) 

Wednesday, June 13, 9:00 a.m. 

Special Intention (Linda Morehead) 

Thursday, June 14, 9:00 a.m.                              

Robert Lewandowski (Carrie Saliba) 

Chet Szgiel (Mike & Nancy Anderson) 

Friday, June 15, 9:00 a.m. 

Louis Engels  (Linda Engels) 

Saturday, June 16, 4:30 p.m. 

Jack Broak (Family) 

Elizabeth Burgoon (SJN Parish Family) 

David Digasbarro (Wife & family) 

Stella Jaros (Jaros Family) 

Michael Mrocka (Family) 

Gudino & Asunta Scagnetti (Family) 

Margaret Spas (Family) 

Shelia & Keith Young (Gutkowski Family) 

Sunday, June 17, 2012 

8:30 a.m. 

Thomas Daly (Dianne Daly) 

Patrick Daly (Dianne Daly) 

Matthew Najmowicz (Family) 

Joseph Sobczak (Bob & Maryann Victor) 

Ted Tulaba (Dianne Daly) 

Elaine Weiss (Family) 

Stanley Victor (Bob & Maryann Victor)                    

10:30 a.m. 

Frank Bellino (Mary Bellino) 

Edward Bernacki (Bernacki Family) 

Frank Curtiss ( Family) 

Edward Evers (Bernacki  Family) 

Michael Mininni (Mary Bellino) 

Frank & Grace Nackerman(Harold & RosemarySmith) 

Robert Nichols (Elizabeth Combee) 

Giuseppe & Assunta Perri (Domenica Perri Family) 

Walter Wawrzynowicz (Arlene Ladell) 

12:30 p.m.                                                               

Carl Brugge (Friends of Pam Gillis) 

Helen Dailey-99th Birthday(Kathy Luberski) 

Helen Kogut (SJN Parish Family) 

Leonard Szott (Family) 

5:30 p.m. 

SJN Parish Family 
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ANNIVERSARIES OF DECEASED  PARISHIONERS 

 

 
 
 
 
 
June 11  Wayne Haddock (1996) 
                                                
June 12  Frances Trompeter (1986) 
            James McDonald (1993) 
  Florence Gibbons (2001) 
  Alice Jones (2008) 
    
June 13  Delphine Kulba (1999) 
   
   
                                                                    
June 14  Edward Sabados (2008) 
      
June 15  Frank Bransky (1992) 
      
  
June 16  Ann Japinga (1989) 
  Casey Slavin (1995) 
  Louis Pieknik (2009) 
   
June  17  Romulus Albu (1985)  
  Mary Ann Miller (1988) 
  Jane Borke (2001) 
  Roger Grzymala (2006) 
  Odulia Santos (2010) 
  Sharon Bodick (2011) 
   
     

     
  

KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS 

Don Andison 
Carol Aren 
Richard Bargowski 
Gordon Bickle 
Kenneth Birecki  
Tommy Bohn 
Lisa Bowman 
Rick Cigile 
Mario David 
Marie Davis 
Ronald Dellamielleure 
Diane Flowers 
Patricia Goonis 
Henry “Hank” Granowicz 
Nancy Gregory 
Bob Grenier 
Krystal Guzman 
Linda Harms 
Adnan Kendah 
Jodi Klucevik 
Lisa Kozakowski 
Tammi Lang 
Jesse Lindlbauer 
Ellen Lindner 

Lisa McMaster 
Norm Mientkiewicz   
Don Mills 
Mary Murray 
Justin Paffenroth 
James Polcyn 
John Predmesky 
Dan Prichard 
Jerome Radtke 
Joshua Thomas Retherford 
Cheri Sasena 
Delmar Schindler 
George Shea 
Lillianna Shull 
Beverly Smith 
Patricia Solodon 
Tom Tipi 
Jennifer VanHorn-Bargowski 
Nicholas Womac 
William Womac 
Harriet Ziemba                                 
Kevin Zuchnik 
 

Please pray for Parishioners and Family Members Serving in the Armed Forces 

SSgt Leonard Adams 

1st Lt David Anderson 

SSgt Lawrence Anderson 

LtCol Dave Bares 

A.B.  Paige C. Bauer 

Col Robert Benning 

Capt James R. Bernthal 

Capt Geno Berta 

LCpl Devin A. Boersma 

SSgt Eric Brooks 

LTJG Jennifer Brooks 

Cpl Rebecca Brooks 

LCpl Justin Butler 

PO3 Christopher Bykowski 

SSgt Kevin Carney 

E3 Toni Colon 

Capt Sean Conlen 

Sgt James A. Cooper 

RDML Kevin Donegan 

E2 Joseph Dziuban 

E2 Mark Dziuban 

Pvt Bradley M. Finch 

Capt Erin Jensen Foley 

Id  Lucas Hankins 

Capt Eric Hettinga 

Sgt Jessica Hladky 

Maj Carrie Howe 

HTFN Richard Hoyer 

Sgt Michael Jacobs 

PFC Daniella C. Jara 

Lt Jason Jarvis 

Maj David Jesurun 

Sgt Ryan A. Johnson 

LtCol Robert Kaminski 

LtCmdr Sherry Kaminski 

Capt  Jeff Kelly 

Capt Kristin Yampaglia Kelly 

LCpl Anthony Kennard 

Col David Kennedy 

Pvt Virgil Klein 

1st Lt Roman Kocherovsky 

Lt Natalie Ann Korona 

Pvt Anthony Lanzon 

Col. Robert Lukens 

E2 Shawn Lyons 

Grant MacDonald 

Capt David McGraw 

Sgt Marc P. Maziarz 

SpF Christian Mejia 

Sgt Carson Middlebrook 

SPC Denis Montilla 

SSgt Michael J. Moomaw 

Dwayne Naugle  

PFC Erik Nelsen 

Maj Brian Nicosia 

Pvt James Oaks 

Carl Park, SFC 

Keith Pawenski 

Sgt Alex A. Polka 

SGM Joseph A. Polka 

Sgt Michael Potrzebowski 

Capt Mark Rausch 

Maj Jason Redlin 

Sgt Christopher M. Rudzinski 

Lt Col Michael C. Rudzinski 

2nd Lt Dan Russo 

Capt Tyrus Scott 

SPC Guy Schlachter 

Maj Jason Schuerger 

Capt Shannon Schuerger 

Justin James Sams 

LtCol David Sebuck 

Sgt Martin Smith 

2nd Lt Dennis Speck 

Sgt Joseph Spinicchia 

Sara Marie Taylor 

E3 John Theisen 

PFC Shaun G. Towler 

Sgt Christopher Wiacek 

1st Lt Amanda Witt 

Sgt Alex White 

SSgt Robert L. Woods 

2nd Lt. Daniel M. York 

Capt Drew Ziolkowski 

Cmdr John F. Zrembski 

 Having trouble getting to Sunday 
Mass or know of someone who is?   

Contact the Peace &  Justice                    
Committee at rem7662@aol.com        
or 455-7662 and we will arrange to 
pick you up. 
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“There is gold, a multitude of rubies: but the lips of knowledge are a precious jewel”   Proverbs 20:15 

   All Saints Catholic School 
   48735 Warren Road ~ Canton, MI 48187 
     734-459-2490 
                   www.allsaintscs.com 

 All Saints Catholic School is a preschool through 8th grade school fully accredited by the Michigan Nonpublic School Accredit-
ing Association serving more than 25 parishes in Oakland, Washtenaw and Wayne Counties. 

 

*For information about All Saints Catholic School or to schedule a tour, please contact us at:  ascs9@hotmail.com 

"Polish Youth Course – July 21st through 28, 2012. 
 

We are looking for students between the ages of 10 

through 14 years old who would like to spend a week 

at the beautiful Orchard Lake Schools Campus learning 

beautiful Polish songs, designing Polish crafts, creating 

Polish dance under the choreography of a talented in-

structor from Poland.   
 

Study about the Polish culture from Polish instructors 

and make friends from all over the United States. 

$300.00 includes Lessons, Swimming, Sports, Room 

and Board for entire week. Join PNA Lodge 53 and 

your final cost will be $200.00.  
 

Performance Saturday morning, July 28th. All are wel-

come to view the accomplishments of the students.   
 

Sponsored by the Polish National Alliance: 
 

For information and application, please call or email 

Ron or Barb Martin at: 
 

(734) 634-7780  or  PNA53Martin@hotmail.com " 

 
  

Rev. George Charnley                                                  
is retiring after 36 years of priesthood.               
You are invited to congratulate him at                 

St. James Parish                                                      
46325 Ten Mile Rd, Novi, MI.                                  

Saturday, June 23                                                      
between 7pmand 9pm. 

You are  Invited to a Faith and                     
Sharing Retreat 

 

Dates:   Thursday evening August 2 through        

Sunday afternoon August 5 

Place:      St. Paul of the Cross Retreat Center 
(Telegraph & I96).                                                     

Theme:  Gratefulness: The Heart of Prayer 

Cost:   $240 for residents and $130 for a commuter.  
A monthly payment plan and limited scholarships 

are available. 

Contacts:  

John Fitzpatrick          248-624-9821                                     
Pat Mueller                  248-661-9041                                            
Catherine Ondrizek   586-294-5455                            
Vivian Spence              248-688-2776          


